Chorleywood Cricket Club

Colts Newsletter - April 2001

For parents and colts

START OF THE NEW SEASON 

Our indoor net sessions are finished now and we are all looking forward to the new season patiently waiting for the rain to stop. So far, every cricket game I have been supposed to have been involved with this season has been cancelled and there still appears to be no let up in the rain. However, I wish everyone success and enjoyable cricket.

CIRCULATION LIST

It is difficult to keep our circulation lists up-to-date and we need your assistance. If you are no longer interested in receiving these Newsletters please would you call or email me to that effect so that we can cull our circulation list to interested and active Colts.

REGISTRATION DAY
This is on Sunday, 29th April for the Under 11s and Under 13s at the pavilion and I will be there to receive your subscriptions from 1015hrs until 12noon. You will then get Fixture Cards and the guidelines for this year. The subscription for Colts is £23 which it has been for the last four years. Please pay promptly as this helps to keep subs down. You should pay by cheque made out to Chorleywood Cricket Club. If you cannot make the Registration day please send your subs on to me. My address is at the bottom of this Newsletter.

The Under 15s should register with their subscriptions on Monday, 30th April 1999.

OUTDOOR PRACTICE

Net practices are now at the cricket club as follows:-


Starting on Sunday, 29th April 2001


Under 13s Sunday mornings 0900hrs


Under 11s Sunday mornings 1030hrs


Starting on Monday, 30th April 2001


Under 15s and Under 17s Monday evenings at 1815hrs

We look forward to seeing all colts at these sessions. Please make sure you are all punctual for both practices and matches. 

CLOTHES EXCHANGE
Mandy Rice will be at the Registration Day with the current stock of kit. This enables you to buy, at a low cost, used clothes and equipment which keeps the cost of Colts cricket down.

Parents remember - do not throw away any kit or clothing now that the season is about to start. We run a very successful exchange which keeps down the cost of cricket especially during the growing years when clothes seem to shrink every week! Please bring along any kit or clothing no longer required to the registration day so that younger players may benefit this season. If you have any queries about this service, please call Mandy Rice on 01923 283779.

150th ANNIVERSARY
The Club Committee is planning a number of functions for this important event in the Club’s history. There will be a Summer Ball on Friday 13th July and plans are being finalised. We expect to makeup at least two tables of ten each from Colts parents. Make sure you have the date in your diary and be ready to commit to attend with your partner when you get the call. Would anyone like to volunteer to sell Colts parents tickets for this event?

We are planning a Cricket Week on the Common starting on Monday, 23rd July. Matches are planned for each day with the highlights being a match against the MCC on the Wednesday and against the Club Cricket Conference on the following day. There will be a Colts six-a-side competition on Friday, 27th July and I need some helpers – please call me, you volunteers!

A small sub-committee has been beavering away through the winter preparing a commemorative history of the Club. This publication has grown since its inception and will be at least fifty pages with colour throughout. It promises to be a book the Club can be proud of. It is going through the final stages of correction now and it is planned to ready for a formal launch on Friday 11th May. It will be sold for £5 and if you would like to secure your copy please send me a cheque made out to Chorleywood Cricket Club as soon as possible.

HELP!

Every year I ask for help with running the Colts and get little reponse. For those parents who have contributed in the past I thank you very much. But we do need more parents to come forward and assist us. Even the smallest amount of help is appreciated.

There is an introductory evening session run by the Hertfordshire County Coaches Association for parents and helpers on Tuesday, 8th May at Radlett Cricket Club. This aimed at introducing the basic principles of handling groups of children for cricket activities. I already have three parents who have volunteered but we would like another three to come forward. Please call me as soon as possible.

UNDER 17s
Although we do not have any league fixture for the Under 17s you are very welcome to participate in the senior teams. There is no reason why you should not play for any of the senior teams at the weekend. The senior captains have names and telephone numbers of all the Under 15s and above. If you are particularly keen give me a call and let me know.

We have also been invited to play in the Beaconsfield Under 18 six-a-side competition on Wednesday, 25th July 2000. This is always a very enjoyable event and we want to have a strong Chorleywood team this year. We have won the Beaconsfield Under 15 six-a-side competition in the past so let us see if we can win the Under 18 competition this year. I am looking for a parent to volunteer to be Match Manger for this day. Would some parent restore my faith in human nature and call me to volunteer their services. It would be nice to get response to one of my appeals!

EMAIL DISTRIBUTION
It saves the club money and me a lot of time when I am able to distribute these Newsletters by email. If you have an email address and did not receive this Newsletter via the Internet please send me an email with your address.

Brian Mulholland, 16 Landford Close, Rickmansworth, Herts WD3 1NG

Tel: 01923 772755; Mobile: 07785 257502; email: bmulholland@compuserve.com

